    Board of Fire Commissioners, District ll
                         April 3, 2023
Chairman Cliff Sharp called the meeting to order at  6:30 PM
The American Flag was saluted and Prayer was recited prior to the start of the meeting.
Those members attending were: Cliff Sharp, Mark Sheppard, Bill Horseman, Ron Sutton Jr. 
Absent was Fred Hundt.
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved by Ron Sutton Jr, seconded by Bill Horseman.  All voted in  favor.
Treasurer’s Report was handed out by Ron Sutton Jr. , but was completed by CPA Sayers. After all bills were paid, we have a ending balance of $168,520.94.
Roll call vote: Cliff: Yes / Mark: Yes / Ron : Yes /Bill: Yes / Fred: Absent.
Mark made a motion to pay all future bills until the next meeting.
Roll call vote: Cliff: Yes / Mark: Yes / Ron : Yes / Bill: Yes / Fred: Absent.
Old Business: Chief Don Hundt Sr. reported that the new computer for training cost $604.35. The Commissioner’s previously had approved $500.00. He asked if the fire company had to pay the additional funds or would the Commissioner’s approve the extra funds? Some new cords were needed to hook into the system. A motion was made by Ron and seconded by Bill to pay the entire cost. A roll call was taken: Cliff : Yes /Mark : Yes /Ron: Yes / Bill : Yes / Fred: Absent.
The following Resolutions were approved: Resolution # 3-23-01/ Resolution # 3-23-02/ Resolution #3-23-03/ Resolution # 3-23-04/ Resolution # 3-23-05/ Resolution #3-23-06.
Roll call vote: Cliff: Yes / Mark: Yes /Ron: Yes/ Bill: Yes / Fred: Absent.
Mark brought up the cost of the Gate Valve approved at the March 2023 meeting was $422.00 and Wallace Supply has it in stock. Since the purchase is made by Credit card the Mauricetown Fire Company will make the purchase and the Fire Commissioner’s will Reimburse them the cost associated with the valve and any fittings needed. All voted to approve.
New Business: None at this time.
Chief’s Comments: Today, 3 April 2023 while going to US Silica Sand Plant to test the Standpipe, 1201 had a fuel problem and the truck almost stalled and lost power. After a few minutes the truck began working, but after a while it still continued with a fuel code problem. Chief Hundt took the truck out of service until it could be repaired. 1201 will be taken to Newport Service Center on Tuesday, 4 April 2023 for Annual service and repairs, if needed. We believe the problem may be a dirty fuel filter.
The meeting was open to the public, no one chose to speak, so it was closed to the public.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 PM. By Cliff and seconded by Mark. All voted in  favor.

Acting Secretary: Vice – Chairman Mark Sheppard.


                 
